
East Calder and District Community Council 

Meeting on: Tuesday 4 December 2018 

Minutes 
 

Held at �The Larder @ Calderwood� 

 

Declaration of Conflict of Interest - 

None 

 

Present - 

David Philip, Kenny Ireland, Chris Davidson, Janet Davidson, David Ogg and Morag Lyall 

Apologies - 

Neil Lovatt 

Attending - 

Alan Wright, Ray Kirk, Councillor's Dave King, Carl John and Damian Timson 

 

 

Minutes of Last Meeting November 2018 - 

Proposed - Chris Davidson 

Seconded - Morag Lyall 

 

Matters Arising - 

Councillor Carl John - thanks to the Community Council for the £25 voucher to the piper at the 

Remembrance Service and the Nafi shop for the kids. 

Special project template - request from Lorraine McGrorty at West Lothian Council. 

Invoice for East Calder and District Community Council website annual fee to June 2019. 

Airport Consultation - Councillor Damian Timson advised no update, will check and update Neil 

Lovatt. 

Village Improvement - David Philip will contact Tony Foster who was involved with Kirknewton 

Community Council Trust in carrying out the village survey.  Councillor Dave King advised that 

anyone in the community can submit an application request to the Village Improvement Team.  

David Philip action to contact Laura Wilson for application possibly £15,000. The village 

improvement could be used for a survey to residents in East Calder and District, perhaps signage 

advertising Community Council Meetings and suggestions from residents to improve the community. 

Scout Hall - car parking in vicinity when dropping children at groups unfortunately this would be a 

police issue rather than Community Council. 

 

Councillor's Report - 

Dave King - 

Broompark 660 houses - no application to date.  David Philip has received a message to contact 

Malcolm Jones (Mr Dalton's Representative). 

St Paul's School, Persimmon and Cala - all still in discussion. 

Calderwood Primary School - Architect has been appointed and discussing project materials 

underway. 



Affordable Housing - first six have been let in Calderwood, unfortunately the other houses currently 

experiencing electricity connection problems. 

3G Pitch - Architect has been employed to take the programme forward and the wire fencing will be 

the new in colour - black. 

East Calder Hub - Well received by the community, no further update at this time. 

Carl John - 

Reply from the Electoral Roll Boundary Team confirming that the East Calder & District will remain 

the same for 2020/2022. 

Damian Timson - 

Airport Consultation - will chase and update. 

Mansfield - street signage now in place. 

Consultation Joint Board - aim for results 29 January 2019. 

Clifton Road - now reopened. 

 

Police Report - 

No report available. 

 

Treasurer's Report - 

Current Balance - £2,074.23 credit 

Cheques Issued - £25.00 voucher & £336.00 website maintenance. 

 

Village Improvement Fund / Special Grant Funding - 

Village Improvement - David Philip will contact Tony Foster who was involved with Kirknewton 

Community Council Trust in carrying out the village survey.  Councillor Dave King advised that 

anyone in the community can submit an application request to the Village Improvement Team.  

David Philip action to contact Laura Wilson for application possibly £15,000. The village 

improvement could be used for a survey to residents in East Calder and District, perhaps signage 

advertising Community Council Meetings and suggestions from residents to improve the community. 

 

Any Other Business - 

Annual West Lothian Community Council Forum will be Friday 7 December 2018 from 12-4 pm in 

Civic Centre. 

 

There being no other business the meeting was closed. 

 

Next Meeting - 

Venue - East Calder Partnership Centre 

Date - Tuesday 8 January 2019 

Time - 19:00 


